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A workforce center may also have close working rela-
tionships with local businesses, and those relationships 
will encourage companies to share job opportunities with 
the workforce center counselors. Thus, having a working 
relationship with your local workforce center is an excel-
lent way to help maintain the flow of new professionals 
into the profession.

Forge Relationships With Regional Tech Schools
In the United States, there are seven colleges teaching 
O&P technology. The combined number of graduates 
from these schools averages in the low to mid 70s each 
year, creating a sustainable source of trained professionals 
for the industry. Unfortunately, because of funding cuts 
and continued lack of awareness about the O&P tech pro-
grams, the future of these programs is uncertain. Perhaps 
now more than ever, the O&P technician schools need the 
strong support of everyone working in the O&P industry.

As public and private institutions have grappled with bud-
get cuts for years, the provision of technical programs has 
become more difficult and challenging, especially since the 
economic recession of 2007-09. While many sectors of the 
economy have recovered, higher education has continued 
to struggle. Tough budgetary times have caused institutions 
across the country to cut expensive technical programs 
when enrollments have declined. Training O&P technicians 
requires a significant amount of lab space and equipment, 
making these programs expensive to operate. The best 
method to hedge against cutting a program is to fill the seats 
with students. This is where each of you can help.

Every interaction you have in your clinic or with com-
munity members is an opportunity to inspire someone to 
become another great O&P professional. Spreading the 
word about the O&P profession will help ensure that the 
technician schools remain well attended, and in turn, will 
provide clinics and hospitals with high-quality candidates 
in the years to come. It is a symbiotic relationship and 
the support must go both ways. We ask you to contact 
your regional technician school and ask how you can get 
involved. O&P EDGE
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